
Oct. ñ Nov. 
 

10/01  

Black & Tan Team 

Race, Oktoberfest 

 

10/08  

Chili Cook-Off 

 

10/09  

Lake òClosesó, last 

day for lift and 

security 

 

11/12  

Annual Meeting 

and Awards 

Banquet 
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From The Helmñ Commodore Scott Webb 
Design First ñ Beneteau First 285 ñ Hanna Creek, Slip 73 

Calendar 

Where did the season go?  Can it truly 

be the end of September already?  

Where were our September winds? 

 

Typically, September brings the promise 

of cooler nights and (hopefully) more 

wind. Historically, this has the best 

month for wind at Brookville Lake, and 

the best nights for anchoring all year.  

This year however, it seems to have 

slipped past us, presenting us instead 

with summer like temperatures and 

summer like wind (fluky or non-

existent), broken up with an occasional 

thunderstorm. 

 

Now begins the melancholy days at the 

lake; seeing boats stripped of their sails, 

biminis, and grills, as they get ready for 

the pull out.  Sadly noticing slips empty 

one by one and hearing pressure washers 

in the lot, and not for the upcoming race. 

In my opinion, itôs all too soon. 

 

Nevertheless, itôs been a pretty special 

season so far.  We have had great 

participation in the racing program, 

thanks to Race Director John Slawter 

and the many other volunteers who have 

helped throughout the season.  John has 

continued to make the racing program 

fun and educational, and the result is 

evident in the boats participating. 

 

Nicole Holtkamp has done a fantastic 

job as Social Chair, with well attended 
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Racing Director       John Slawter ñ Uno Mass ñ S2 7.9 ñ Hanna Creek, Slip 71 

We have had a great racing season at BLSA this year!  Like much of the season, Mother Nature threw us a 

few curveballs in September but we have made the most of it.  Eleven boats participated in the Pig Regatta 

and we had a blast with four races on day one and three more races on day two.   

 

I have said it before but I will say it 

again, thank you so much to the entire 

Tacy family and Strictly Sail!  You, 

once again, went above and beyond 

by hosting the regatta, serving 

committee duty, and service lunch on 

the water!  I was also very happy with 

the results, which proved that a boat 

sailed well, regardless of handicap, 

can be competitive and win races.  

Congratulations to Paul Hemker and 

the crew of his Freedom 21 who won 

five of the seven races and placed 

second in the other two!  Rounding 

out the top three this year were Dan 

Cajacobôs Cut Throat and Incognito 

with Skyp and Jana Harmon onboard.  

Thank you to everyone who 

participated! 

events throughout the 

season and great event 

hosts.  Yes, we had a 

couple times where we 

were running with arms 

full of food, trying to get 

out of the rain.  The 

weather has been trying 

this season, for sure, but 

intrepid sailors as we are, 

we always manage to 

continue to eat and drink 

in all conditions. 

 

Our communications 

team has brought (some 

of) us into the new world 

of social media, with an 

active Facebook page 

where club members can 

get information and share 

pictures of our events.  

Thanks to Matt 

Cunningham for leading 

this effort.  A huge 

ñthank youò also goes out 

to Rose DeJarnette for 

volunteering to 

completely revamp and 

manage the club website.  

And I think everyone 

appreciates the 

Mainsheet.  Sharon 

Hughes continues to do a 

great job in not just 

publishing our 

newsletter, but for 

wrangling the articles 

from various Board 

members (and especially 

the Commodore) every 

month. 

Every Board member is 

deserving of thanks for a 

job well done. Tim Fry 

started us off with his 

expert handling of the 

membership drive.  

Nelson Mead keeps us on 

track managing our 

money, John Clark 

dutifully records our 

meetings, and David 

Forrester, our 

Harbormaster,  was 

integral to the Social 

Dock project. 

 

We have had a great 

Board this year, but as 

always, we are looking 

for new Board Members 

to help steer the Club.  

Are you good at 

Facebook?  Do you like 

to make up ideas for 

parties?  Are you a 

natural fundraiser or 

bookkeeper? Do you like 

herding cats?   

 

Serving on the Board is 

easy and a fun way to 

give back to the club.  

There are potentially 

open seats on the Board 

for most any position.  

You could even be 

Commodore someday.  

(Of course I was joking 

about being Commodore 

for life)é 

 

See you at the lake. 



Page 3    The Mainsheet    October 2016 

 

 

The Constitution Regatta was another matter.  At the beginning of the season, I decided to implement a 

strategy to make the most of weather by shifting the race day based on forecasts.  I made the decision to 

move the Constitution Regatta from Saturday to Sunday and, unfortunately, the wind missed the 

announcement.  After dropping the safety boat in the water and hunting for wind for about an hour, we 

made the decision to cancel racing for the day.  However, there is good news!  The last race of the season 

is scheduled for October 1st as a fun ñteamò race with high and low handicaps scored together.  We will 

do that and make up the Constitution Regatta at the same time by scoring them as individuals and as 

teams.  Please come out and join us for the last hurrah of 2016 racing! 

 


